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Appendix A (iii) 
 
E-mailed response from Lancashire Fire & Rescue Services – 03 August 2012 
 
 
Thank you for your email dated 3 August 2012. 

We are obviously concerned about the impact that the reduction in funding has on 
both our own funding levels and also on individual claimants. 

We note that our share of the estimated reduction in government funding in respect 
of council tax benefit in Lancaster is £44k. However as you are aware this forms part 
of a county wide reduction for the Fire Authority of approx. £600k. As such we are 
obviously keen to ensure that any new scheme offsets the reduction in funding, thus 
presenting a cost neutral position for the Authority. 

With this in mind we would support your design principles:- 

• be affordable in terms of grant received, revenue loss and costs to operate 

• be as fair as possible and a detailed ‘map’ of those affected is required; a 

detailed Equality Analysis is required 

• be transparent, understandable to customers and practical to operate 

• be feasible to implement within the constraints of the timescales and available 

software 

• be simple in design avoiding unnecessary complexity 

• avoid the costs and risks associated with collecting additional date 

• Incorporate a contingency saving to allow for growth in the number of claims. 

In terms of the options presented we would support either option B or C which should 
ensure a cost neutral scheme:- 

B -  Maintain the current council tax benefit rules but reduce the level of council tax 
support by a % at the end of the calculation (bottom slice)  

C - Maintain the current council tax benefit rules but applying a ceiling to the 
maximum rebate (top slice) 

We are keen to ensure that any estimate of the impact of the new regulations are 
robust, particularly with reference to anticipated collection rates. 

We also share your concerns re the local demand for council tax discount and the 
potential for this to increase over the next few years, in contrast with the 
government’s assumption that is will reduce, and believe that any scheme needs to 
be flexible enough to cope with changes in the future, and hence needs to have 
regular review periods to ensure that the scheme remains fit for purpose. 

We note that you have made no reference to amending current council tax discounts 
or exemptions in respect of the various categories of empty properties, second 
homes etc. and would ask you to confirm what options relating to this you are 
currently exploring in order to generate sufficient additional council tax to bridge any 



anticipated shortfall, and would suggest that this could also incorporate a 
contingency element to allow for any potential growth in the number of claims 

Sent on behalf of: 

Keith Mattinson 

Director of Corporate Services 

Lancashire Fire & Rescue Service 

 


